
+Town of Lebanon-Recreation Commission  
Regular Meeting Town Hall  

7:00 PM Feb. 27, 2023 
 

1. The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM.   Attending: Chair – 
Nick Poppiti, Sandra Tremblay (Rec Coordinator), Laura Davidson 
(Vice Chair), Susan Smith (Secretary), Rachael Archer (Treasurer), 
Tammy Raymond, Jessica Castillo, Alexis Hussey and Jasmine 
Morton.  Absent: Alan Dunnack  

 
2.  Motion Laura Davidson to accept the previous minutes.  2nd Tammy 
Raymond.  MPU 
      
3. Motion Susan Smith to accept the treasurer’s report.  2nd Alexis 
Hussey.  MPU 
 
4.  Public Forum – none 
 
5.  Correspondence – Sandra Tremblay reported on a request for pickle 
ball courts, an outdoor gym, frisbee golf, picnic tables with bb pits and 
side walks for the town of Lebanon. 
 
6.  Rec Coordinator’s report – Sandra Tremblay reported that the mowing 
contract and the new roof for the Pavilion have gone out to bid. 
     She is also considering recommendations for fertilizing the fields. 
 
7.  Ongoing Programs: 
 

a.  Basketball – the season is over and the teams did very well.  
Thanks to Alan Dunnack for organizing the program.   

b. The babysitting course at the middle school starts March 22. 
c. The theatre class begins March 6. 
d. An Art class will begin in April by Louanne DiBella. 

 
     8.  New Business 
 

a.  John Okonuk Award.  Names were proposed to be further 
discussed at the next meeting. 



b. Motion by Susan Smith to recommend to the Selectman to hire an 
Aquatic Director, 2 Water Safety Instructors and 4 Lifeguards. 2nd 
Alexis Hussey.  MPU 
 

Motion by Alexis Hussey, 2nd Susan Smith to add item c. to New 
Business.  MPU 
 
c.  Motion by Tammy Raymond 2nd Alexis Hussey to purchase a 

town banner for the Rec Commission. 
 

Motion by Tammy Raymond 2nd by Jessica Castillo to add item d. to 
New Business.  MPU 
 
d.  Nick Poppiti suggested we offer a course on CPR and first aid for 

pets.  Jessica Castillo suggested a “girls on the run activity” and a 
garbage pickup event for earth day.  Alexis Hussey offered a 
suggestion on a Puzzle Pictures event and Tammy Raymond a 
Puzzle Palooza.  Jasmine Morton had an idea about a scavenger 
hunt.  There was unanimous agreement on all these ideas.  More 
details at the next meeting. 

 
Meeting Adjourned 8:30 PM 
Susan H. Smith, Secretary 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  
 
 
  
 


